
KETTERING PARTNERSHIP

LSP EXECUTIVE BOARD

Meeting held: 15th January  2016
Present:
Councillor Russell Roberts (Chair)

Councillor Bill Parker (NCC)
Also Present:
Janet Doran (NCC)
Trish Dewar (Groundworks)

Debbie Egan (CAB)


Julie Trahern (KBC)
Carole Stephenson (KBC)


David Pope (Committee Administrator)
15.LSP.12
APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Fiona Phillip (Tresham CFHE).
15.LSP.13
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 17th July 2015 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 

15.LSP.14
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
None
15.LSP.15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None

15.LSP.16    NCC WELLBEING CONTRACT
Janet Doran attended the meeting representing First for Wellbeing CIC Ltd on behalf of Northamptonshire County Council. An outline of the work undertaken since February 2015 was provided to the meeting who noted that First for Wellbeing was a joint venture between NCC, Northamptonshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust and the University of Northampton with a vision for improving the physical, mental and social wellbeing of the population of Northamptonshire. 
First for Wellbeing’s five primary objectives are:

· Build an effective, integrated prevention service, across multiple communication channels
· Create a uniform county-wide service where you “tell your story once” 
· Connect seamlessly with primary and acute care services
· Take a whole person approach and treat everyone as an individual
· Draw upon the very best of public, voluntary and commercial sectors
The service was launched on 1st December 2015 and would be in operation from 1st April 2016. Advertising for Wellbeing Advisors would commence shortly, with an aim to attract multi-skilled Wellbeing Specialists to offer and direct people towards  the holistic, person-centric services as listed below:- 
· Physical activity to support weight management
· Brief interventions related to alcohol

· Low level mental health support

· Smoking cessation

· Nutrition and weight management

· Falls assessment

· Health checks

· Home improvement agency

· Day opportunities

· Housing related floating support

· Housing related support and advice

· Oral health

· Services to reduce social isolation

· Debt and benefit advice

· Adult learning opportunities

· Residential adult learning ops

· Outdoor learning activities for children

· Opportunities offered through the Library Service

· Opportunities offered through Countryside service


It was noted that individuals could have face-to-face meetings alongside web and phone assessments, with those requiring a number of services being able to have half hour meetings. Meetings of up to an hour could be made available for those with very complex needs. 
It was anticipated to have two to three advisors located in Kettering with an aim of building early relationships with GP surgeries in the area as well as prioritising connections with voluntary services. 
It was noted that funding was ring-fenced for the delivery of public health services with a strategy to bring services together to realise best value for money. In addition, First for Wellbeing were actively examining methods of delivering enhanced services for those who could chose to pay. Any income generated by enhanced services would be put back into the scheme. 
The Board noted that further discussion was required to ensure that all sectors were actively involved with the service to allow for the most positive outcome in the Borough. 

15.LSP.17
COMMUNITY GRANTS
The board was presented with a report which provided an update on KBC’s Community Grant Scheme for 2014/15 and 2015/16.  In addition the report sought the endorsement of the past grant award process in the past and requested thoughts regarding future community funding. 
The board was made aware of the three different grants available
· Capital Hall Grants of up to £5000

· Community Fund Grants of up to £2500
· Small Grants of up to £500

The report outlined where grants had been paid out in 2014/15 and 2015/16, assisting with the deliverance of projects that made a real difference to local people. It was noted that there was an increase in villages taking advantage of the Capital Hall Grant after a slow initial uptake. 

The Board heard that feedback had been received regarding the application process which would be improved. In addition it was hoped to make the application scoring process easier to understand and more transparent, with applicants being clear as to what information was required as part of the application process.
It was heard that once KBC’s budget had been approved for 2016/17, the information regarding the application process for grants would be disseminated with an aim to reach a wider audience than in previous years. 

15.LSP.18
PARTNERSHIP CONFERENCE FEEDBACK

The meeting heard that the annual Partnership Conference had been held on 15th October 2015 with 74 delegates in attendance, 50% of whom had completed feedback evaluations, a far higher percentage than in previous years. The completed evaluations had provided extremely positive comments, although there was a general feeling that more input from younger people was required for 2016. In addition, a number of partnership agencies had requests input into the 2016 event. 
The Chair thanked Carole Stephenson and her team for organising the event, noting that Youth Council should have involvement with the LSP Executive.

15.LSP.19 
VOLUNTARY SECTOR UPDATE

Debbie Egan provided an update on the Kettering Futures Partnership, with the last board meeting being held on 24th November 2015 with 16 attendees and two new members. There was an aim for the partnership to work more efficiently and effectively to provide a better outcome and use of resources. It was suggested that a presentation regarding the work of First for Wellbeing and Kettering Futures Partnership could be put to the North Northants Growth Unit and the Joint Delivery Committee to make them aware of the ongoing work. 
 Trish Dewar reported that Jo, the operator of equine voluntary service Equarta, had had her name put forward to attend the Queen’s annual garden party. The organisation had made a positive difference to the lives of over 950 families since it started in 2009.
Additionally, grant money had been provided to Keystone to pay for the purchase and installation of new doors. The premises had re-opened in December, including the drop-in facility Johnny’s Happy Place.
It was noted that Kettering Together would be concluding its work in April and had stopped taking referrals due to proposed budgetary cuts. Further information in relation to this situation was requested by the board. 

The board was advised that Groundwork was working with Anglian Water to put on a pantomime at Grange Methodist Church on 20th January commencing at 2pm. 

15.LSP.20
HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD UPDATE
It was heard that the Health and Wellbeing Board had undergone a period of self-evaluation, focusing on delayed transfer of care and other system delays. It was noted that KBC had agreed to build five council properties that could be of assistance in terms of respite care, although a long-term solution to the issue needed to be found. 
It was also noted that through a food sale at the council had raised £465 for Accommodation Concern which could be used to fund small and immediately necessary items that could not be purchased with ring-fenced funding.

15.LSP.21
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


None
14.LSP.22
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS


It was noted that the next meeting of the LSP Executive would take place on 22nd April 2016. 
(The meeting started at 9:00am and ended at 10:58am)
Signed …………………………………

Chair
DJP
Local Strategic Partnership Executive Board No. 1
15.1.16

